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COMMUNICATION FROM THE PERMANENT MISSION OF COLOMBIA ENCLOSING A NOTE FROM THE PRESIDENT OF THE REPUBLIC OF COLOMBIA, HIS EXCELLENCY IVÁN DUQUE MÁRQUEZ, FORMALLY NOMINATING MR. LUIS ALMAGRO LEMES 
FOR REELECTION AS SECRETARY GENERAL OF THE ORGANIZATION 
OF AMERICAN STATES (OAS) FOR THE 2020-2025 TERM

PERMANENT MISSION OF COLOMBIA

TO THE 

ORGANIZATION OF AMERICAN STATES

MPC/OEA No. 1151/2019

The Permanent Mission of Colombia to the Organization of American States (OAS) presents its compliments to the Chair of the Permanent Council and has the honor to submit herewith the note from the President of the Republic of Colombia, His Excellency Iván Duque Márquez, formally nominating Mr. Luis Almagro Lemes for reelection as Secretary General for the 2020-2025 term.

I would be grateful if the distinguished Chair of the Permanent Council would arrange for the attached note to be distributed for the information of all the member states of the Organization.

The Permanent Mission of Colombia to the OAS avails itself of this opportunity to convey to the Chair of the Permanent Council renewed assurances of its highest consideration.

Washington, D.C., September 30, 2019

To the

Chair of the Permanent Council

Organization of American States

Washington, D.C.

IVÁN DUQUE MÁRQUEZ

PRESIDENT OF THE REPUBLIC OF COLOMBIA

Washington, D.C., September 19, 2019

Excellency:

I have the honor to address Your Excellency to let you know that the Government of Colombia wishes to hereby formally nominate Mr. Luis Almagro Lemes to be reelected as Secretary General of the Organization of American States, for the 2020-2025 term.


It is my belief that Secretary General Almagro’s leadership has been characterized by an absolute commitment to the four pillars of the Organization, the strengthening of the inter-American system, and the advancement of the hemispheric agenda.

I wish to underscore the tremendous effort he has made to defend the principles of the Inter-American Democratic Charter, human rights, and inclusion of all citizens of the Americas – concerns fully shared by the Government of Colombia.

Accept, Excellency, the renewed assurances of my highest consideration.


Iván Duque Márquez


President of the Republic

To Her Excellency

Ambassador Yolande Yvonne Smith

Chair of the Permanent Council

Organization of American States

Washington D.C.
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